Camboon Primary School An Independent Public School

Newsletter





SCHOOL MISSION

We facilitate learning by inspiring and empowering students to achieve their best every day

SCHOOL VALUES

Courage

Perseverance

Respect

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Thursday 21 November

- K-2 Transition Day
- Canteen Open

Friday 22 November

- K-2 Transition Day
- Canteen Open

Monday 25 November

- MSN High School Transition Day (2)
- School Board Meeting, 5:30pm
- P&C Meeting, 7:00pm

Tuesday 26 November

- CUA Graduation
- Uniform Shop Open

Wednesday 27 November

- CUA Graduation
- Canteen Open

Thursday 28 November

- Canteen Open Friday 29 November
- P&C Colour Run
- Canteen Open

Wednesday 04 December

• Canteen Open





Music Assembly

Congratulations to all our talented students on the Music Assembly and well done to Mr Ferrier for arranging it all. I was extremely impressed with our choir who once again sounded fabulous, our guitar students who played so well as a group and the brass group who were very entertaining. What I loved noticing were the happy smiles on the students faces and how proud of themselves they were. I love that we can offer these opportunities to our students.

Planning for 2025

I am currently looking at class structures for 2025. To do this, we need to know how many students we will have next year.

If you are leaving the school (obviously Year 6 students will be), please email

camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au to ensure that I have accurate numbers.

We have quite a bit of space for students in most year levels, if you know anyone wanting to come to our great school, please ask them to apply now.

2025 Class Lists

We will soon be looking at classes for 2025.

The class lists are created based on current student enrolment numbers for 2025 and are subject to change.

Our staff spend time creating the lists based-on their knowledge of students, taking into account learning needs, behaviour, friendships and social-emotional needs. Staff ensure that a range of students are in each class and this allows students the opportunity to develop new friendships. Parents can put a request in writing, regarding their child's needs.

These will be taken into consideration when class lists are being finalised but we take considerations as a guide only, it is not a guarantee.

Transition Day

We will be undertaking our K-2 Transition Morning this week. Please see the schedule below planned for Thursday and Friday. Class teachers have explained this process to the students to help alleviate any anxiety students might feel.

Thursday 21st November

9.30-10.30

Kindy A (new students 2025) - Kindy

Kindy current students - EC2

EC2 - Room 1

Room 1 - Room 4

Room 4 – Mrs Petkoff to tour Cluster 2

Friday 22nd November

9.30-10.30

Kindy B (new students 2025) - Kindy

Kindy B (current students) - EC3

EC3 - Room 2

Room 2 - Room 3

Room 3 – Mrs Petkoff to tour Cluster 2

Janice Cuculoska Principal



Camboon Primary School

Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062

Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au

Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Phone: 08 9218 1400

Term: Four

Volume: Eleven

Date: 20 November 24





MSN-Young Voices

On Wednesday 13th November, 3 students from Camboon competed in the MSN – Young Voices Public Speaking Competition held at Morley Primary School. The purpose of the competition was to provide the opportunity for students to improve their confidence and public speaking skills in a safe, supportive environment. The competition gave all participants a chance to have their voices heard and also provided a forum for our students to share their interests and topics they are passionate about. The competition included a Year 4 and Year 5/6 division.

Congratulations to the following students:

Levi P who came 1st in the Year 4 division with his speech on 'The Olympics'.

Samar R who came second in the Year 5/6 division for his presentation on the 'Caracal', an animal found in India, Pakistan and Africa.

Matthew L received an honourable mention in the Year 5/6 division for his talk on 'Australian Bushfires'. Congratulations to all 3 students for making it to the finals, we are very proud of you!



SPECIALIST AWARDS

Friday, 25 October 2024

Congratulations to the following classes who were received Specialist awards at our most recent assembly

Art-Room 4 Italian - Room 7 Music - Room 16 Sport-Room 3 Technology-Room 17

Before School, After School and Vacation Care

Onsite at Camboon Primary School.
Contact Care for Kids OSHC on 0456 857 463
or camboonoshc@careforkidswa.net.au
or obtain a flyer from the school office.
For School Holiday programs, please refer to the Care for Kids website.



Aussie of the Month

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state.

Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real concern for the environment.

Congratulations to our
Aussie of the Month recipient



people.

Charlie H, Room 16.

MONSTER SMILES

Monster Smiles is an initiative created by one of our former students, Joe. You can read about Joe and his journey to develop Monster Smiles at https://www.monstersmiles.com.au. Joe believes that when we practice random acts of kindness, it releases positivity: We feel better and the recipients of our acts feel better, which then makes them more likely to be kind to other

In 2022 we introduced a "Smiles and Kindness" Award for students who are positive role models within the school. The award will be presented by Mrs Cuculoska at assemblies. Students will receive a certificate, and a Monster Smiles pillowcase, donated by Joe.

Congratulations to our Smiles and Kindness recipient



Eden R, Room EC3.

MERIT AWARDS

Friday, 25 October 2024

Congratulations to the following students, who were awarded Merit Awards during our most recent assembly.

EC2	Crystal A	Daniel M	
EC3	Frankie W	John A	
Rm 1	Kuiper M	Ruby D	
Rm 2	Harper F	Zachary	
Rm 3	Daniel F	Ehad E	Ted N
Rm 4	Cihan E	Cora B	Elara P
Rm 7	Alessandra M	Hayley H	
Rm 8	Abdul B	Callum S	
Rm 9	Nazmin K	Sofia P	
Rm 10	Levi P	Matengy S	Mya B
	Summer R		
Rm 15	Declan W	Mattia M	Samar R
	Sean L		
Rm 16	Armaan H	Hunter S	Sienna D



Packed with **Goodness**.

How much sugar is in that drink?

Most of us know that soft drinks are full of sugar, but what about other commonly purchased sugary drinks? You might be surprised to find out just how much sugar is in the drinks children may be reaching for regularly. Sugary drinks can lead to tooth decay, poor health and weight gain. Limit the intake of sugary drinks and reach for



(600mL)







Apple fruit drink

(500mL)



(600mL)













Learn more at crunchandsip.com.au

Energy drink (500mL)

Crunch&Sip®

Packed with Goodness.

How to pack a lunchbox full of goodness



Learn more at crunchandsip.com.au

Crunch&Sip



2024 Premier's Reading Challenge.

It was wonderful to see our school represented in the awards for the 2024 Premier's Reading Challenge.

Congratulations to Shuo who was named as a finalist in his age category, well done Shuo! Shuo was unfortunately unable to attend the awards presentation at Parliament House but was



presented with his prizes at the most recent PBS assembly.



Orientation Day at Hampton SHS - November 25, 2024

Students attending Orientation Day MUST be fully enrolled. All students wishing to enrol for 2025 need to submit an application to enrol form with all relevant documentation. Please refer to our website for an application form or phone 6235 7100 for assistance

Places are limited so act promptly to avoid disappointment.

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

we are almost there everyone!

I know this year seems to have flown by, but the fatigue and weariness may start to catch up soon. I just want to emphasise how important it is to finish strong. Sometimes when we get close to the end of the year it seems it may be easier to put things off, or to leave them for next year (I'm as quilty as the rest of us) but putting that extra 1% in now will make the rest and reset all the more relaxing and rewarding.

we can't put a price on peace of mind, so I encourage everyone to keep up the amazing job they're doing as parents, carers, siblings, families, providers, teachers, assistants and friends! Please remember that if things get a bit tough that there are numerous supports available. No matter what your circumstances are, feel free to get in contact with me if you would like to access them!

Cameron Davey Chaplain

